
  

February 18-April 11: 
The Rose Sale — 
One more week to 
sell!  Don’t forget to 
sign up to deliver! 
 
April 1:  Movie Night at the 
Nickelodeon/Rotaract  
 
April 6:  Bowl for Kids’ Sake 
 
April 9:  NO MEETING 
Rose Sale Deliveries on the 
11th — all day.  Make sure 
you sign up for your shift! 
 
April 16:  Christine Harff 
Bartlett Regional Hospital 
Administrator —  
“An Update” 
 
April 15: Board Meeting 
5:30pm/TBD 
 
April 26:  Salvation Army 
Women’s Auxillary Strawber-
ry Lunchon & Fashion Show  
 
April 28:  Glory Hole/Empty 
Bowls—Centennial Hall 
 
April 30:  GSE Team 
Presentation 
 
April 30 -May 5: 
GSE Team from Brazil  
 
May 2: Tri-Club Whale 
Watching w/GSE Team 
 
May 9-12:  District Confer-
ence in Ketchikan… still time 
to register! 

This Week’s Program:  
Thomas Barrett,  President, Aleyeksa Pipeline  

“Increasing the Flow of Oil through TAPS” 
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Admiral Tom Barrett, USCG (ret.) became the President of 
Alyeska Pipeline Service Company on January 1, 2011. Prior to 
Alyeska, Admiral Barrett was the deputy federal coordinator for 
the Alaska Natural Gas Transportation Projects (OFC), manag-
ing the Alaska field office. 
 
Before joining OFC, Barrett was Deputy Secretary of the United 
States Department of Transportation in Washington, D.C. He was confirmed August 
8, 2007 and served until May 23, 2009 under both President Bush and President 
Obama. As the Department's chief operating officer he was responsible for day-to-
day management of DOT's $61.1 billion budget, 10 modal administrations, and ap-
proximately 60,000 employees. 
 
Barrett previously served as the first Administrator of the U.S. Pipeline and Hazard-
ous Materials Safety Administration (PHMSA), directing the agency's national safety 
programs for hazardous materials and liquid, natural gas, petroleum, and other haz-
ardous liquid pipelines. Prior to that, he served 35 years in the United States Coast 
Guard and attained the position of Vice Commandant, the number two position in 
the Coast Guard. He commanded Coast Guard operations in Alaska and the North 
Pacific from 1999 to 2002, emphasizing safety and environmental protection. Other 
Alaska tours included Kodiak and Juneau, and he and his wife have lived in Alaska 
for 15 years. 
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RI News —   Monthly message of  the Foundation Trustee Chair  

The rose orders are pouring 
in… including online orders,— 
but we still need to sell at least 
500 dozen more.  Remember, 
if you didn’t “opt out”, you’ve 
committed to sell twelve doz-
en so we can make our budg-
et for next year. 
 
Thanks, in advance, for get-
ting your orders in as soon as 
possible.  Once we receive 
them, orders need to be rec-
orded, sorted, and cards made 
— prior to delivery on the 11th.   
 
Don’t forget — no meeting on 
the 9th, but plan to arrive at 
Reliable Transfer starting at 
8am for pick-ups and deliver-
ies.  Our usual UAS delivery 
team can’t deliver this year 
and we’re still in need for driv-
ers for other routes.  Please 
sign up to deliver, if possible! 
 
Thanks, in advance, for selling 
and delivering and being a 
part of this annual fundraiser.  

— PE Brenda, Rose Chair  
(and poetress supreme) 

 
PS:  We still need a few good 
women to sell at AWE, Cen-
tennial Hall, April 6th.   

 

When I was RI president, I said Rotary is a love story in which people 
come together in fellowship, and which results in doing good in the 
world. During my years in Rotary, I have witnessed over and over again 
how communities and individuals benefit because of Rotary activities. 
These activities, to a great extent, result from exchanges about commu-
nity needs identified during club meetings. 
 
This month we celebrate National Volunteer Week, the International 
Day of Mine Awareness, World Health Day, and Earth Day, and each of 
these recognitions ties in with one of our six areas of focus. This tells me 
that every Rotary club member has a part to play as an effective vol-
unteer in these important observances. 
 
Furthermore, we owe it to our community and the world to tell our story, to make the 
world aware of our efforts. One way to achieve this is by supporting your Rotary re-
gional magazine, particularly in April, which is also Magazine Month. 
 
So how does all this relate to our Rotary Foundation? Well, very few initiatives don’t 
require funding. Your Foundation is often able to help, whether it’s with a district grant 
or a much larger global grant. Your contributions to the Foundation provide a poten-
tial source of funding that can help a club’s members do good in the world. 
 
My goal this year is to announce at the international convention in Lisbon, Portugal, 
that it is estimated that every Rotarian gave something in the 2012-13 year. 
Can I count on you?.  

 

Wilfrid J.  
Wilkinson 

There’s still time — to get your pledge in for either the Club Keglers or Show Me 
Your Flag (aka “Keishan & the YEO Keglers).  According to Scott Fischer, who contin-
ues to coordinate this effort annually on behalf of the Club, he’s grateful for all the 
pledges that have come in so far… but there’s still time!  Look for the pledge forms at 
Tuesday’s meeting — just in time for Saturday’s big event!     

 
Strawberry Luncheon:  Heather is again 
coordinating this awesome, annual event.  
She’s still looking for models and helpers for 
Friday, April 26th.  Get in touch with 
her:  jnuhmm@gmail.com or call 790-3131.   
 

Remember — it’s always easier to buy lunch or coffee (or tea) 
with your handy-dandy punch card.  It’s a $180 value  — for a 
bit less… in other words, it’s a free lunch or three cups of coffee 
with each card purchased.  Get yours today!  (And speaking 
of food, don’t forget to sign up for the Glory Hole Brunch with 
Barbara Propes.) 

 
Don’t forget to mark your calendars now — Empty Bowls, Sunday, 
April 28th. Coordinator Wayne Stevens says there will again be two shifts 
during the 4-7PM event.  Keep an eye out for the “e-vite” from him to 
volunteer.  Between this event, the Strawberry Luncheon, the Food 
Drive and more — we continue to help bring attention to those less for-
tunate than ourselves in the Capital City. 

Thank you, Alaska Litho/Copy Works, for printing The Windjammer. 

Club News Briefs  

We sell roses but once a 
year 

They bring smiles and lots of 
cheer 

A dozen here, a dozen there 
Soon Juneau has more  

roses than bear. 
 

The good that comes from 
the dollars raised 

Builds our community for 
days and days 

Our lives are busy, and 
sometimes crazed 

But people respond well to 
the simple phrase 

"Have you bought your Ro-
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